
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 July 18, 2011 
  
 7:00 p.m.  

 

 Village of Glencoe 
 675 Village Court, 
 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
 

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 

questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 

Joe Keefe, Chairman  
Mitch Melamed 
Mark Metzner  
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Ellen Van Wart 
 

2. APPROVAL OF JUNE 2011 MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
Individuals interested in addressing the Board on non-agenda items may do so during 
this time. 

 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 JUNE 2011 SUMMARY REPORT 

 CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 
         
 

5. OTHER BUSINESS 
            
 

6. ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 
June 16, 2011 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Glencoe Golf Club.  The following members were present: 

   
  Joe Keefe, Vice Chairman 
  Rand Diamond 

Paul Grant 
Hilary Lee  

  John Nesbitt   
  Ellen Van Wart       
 
  Committee member Mitch Melamed was absent.                                                                                             

 
2. APPROVAL OF THE MAY 2011 MEETING MINUTES  

The May 2011 Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella Nanos reviewed the May financial report.   

 The rainfall in May was 5.06” over average resulting in carts not being 
permitted on the course 11 days out of the month and 6 days of a 
complete washout. 

 Due to savings on payroll and expenses management was able to keep 
the bottom line close to budget. 

 Two major storms caused extensive damage to cart paths and bunkers 
throughout the course. 

 Concern was raised regarding the pond level adjacent to the 17th hole 
which is managed by the Chicago Botanic Gardens.  As the pond level 
was rising, due to storm water runoff, it was imperative that this pond is 
monitored on an hourly basis to ensure debris is not blocking the outflow 
pipe. 

 The new putting green will be open for play in August.  It was 
recommended that a putting contest be held once the new putting green 
is open. 

 The revised mission statement was reviewed and approved by the 
committee.  Joe Keefe is going to present the document to the Village 
Board. 

 Rand Diamond, Hilary Lee and Paul Grant were thanked for their years 
of service on the Golf Advisory Committee. 

 It was recommended that the beverage cart staff is taught to be more 
accommodating on the course. 

 A suggestion was made that the out of bounds stakes on the second hole 
be changed to red stakes to save time on the stroke and distance rule. 

 Joe Keefe announced that he was officially named Chairman of the Golf 
Advisory Committee. 



 It was recommended that updates on the Clubhouse Task Force 
committee be included on future agendas. 

 The three possible clubhouse locations that were presented in the 
clubhouse feasibility study were reviewed by Stella. 

 The remaining funds of the Friends of the Glencoe Golf Club were 
discussed.  It was suggested that the funds be used to construct a 
structure to guard the pull carts from the weather. 

 The idea of hiring staff to work the parking lot to clean clubs after golfers 
finish their rounds was discussed. 

 The issues that we have with storing the power carts outside were 
discussed. 

  It was suggested that the committee go on line to local review sites and 
insert their personal comments to try to push old information off of the 
site.  Joe Keefe handed out a document with some popular golf rating 
sites as a guideline for the committee to review. 

 An update on the status of Green To Tee was discussed.  Stella informed 
the committee that we should have a definitive answer as to their future 
by the end of June. 
 

 
5.  NEXT MEETING OF THE GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 The next meeting of the Golf Advisory Committee was scheduled for 
Monday July 18, 2011 at the Village of Glencoe. 
 

6.  ADJOURNMENT 

 There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 

 7:54 p.m. 

 

 

 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
               
 
 

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  July 8, 2011 
 
Subject: June 2011 Monthly Report                
                                       

  
Financial Overview:   June’s weather was an improvement over May.  While 
precipitation levels were down compared to monthly averages, rain was predicted in 
the forecast on 14 out of the 30 possible days in June.  We did have two significant 
storm events; the first storm prevented us from allowing carts on the course for two 
days, the second storm caused a power outage along with excessive tree damage. Total 
revenues were $261,994 versus a budget of $270,846.   
   

  
2011 Actual 
 

 
2010 Actual 

June Rounds 5,197 5,266 

Average Rate     $35.24     $32.59 

FYTD Rounds 9,825 11,054 

 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $183,184 vs. a budget of $189,636.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $14,319 vs. a budget of $10,200.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $8,894 vs. a budget of $8,000.   
 
Rentals:  Pull cart rentals totaled $2,694 vs. a budget of $3,000; electric carts totaled  
$38,471 vs. a budget of $43,000. 
 

Food & Beverage:  The lease payment of $4,400 was received. 
 
Golf Course:  

 All of the annual flower beds were planted. 

 Tees and collars were core aerified. 

 The renovation of the greenside bunkers on the 11th hole was completed.  All of 
the greenside bunkers throughout the course have been renovated; we will now 
focus our renovations efforts on the remaining fairway bunkers. 

 The practice tee expansion project was completed; this will add an additional 5 
hitting stations to our tee line. 



 The new putting green has been rolled and mowed in preparation for opening in 
August. 

 On June 21st trees were split and major limbs were down throughout the course 
following the storm.  The biggest loss was two mature willow trees on the 11th 
hole that were completely uprooted.    

 After the storm it took 10 days to clear the majority of the debris. We collected  
an enormous pile of branches that will be mulched at a later date. 

 The second half of June was extremely dry with no precipitation and low 
humidity causing us to hand water. 

  Irrigation throughout the course is only a supplement to natural rainfall.  
Without the normal rainfall staff must hand water to keep turf and plants 
healthy. 
 

2011 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 95 degrees and the low was 
50 degrees. The average high for the month is 67 degrees and the average low is 47 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 1.88 inches against an average of 3.86 inches. 
 

Marketing Notes: 

 We participated in a CDGA email blast – An Ad was placed on the CDGA 
Holiday E blast sent out to all of their members. 

 A banner ad with a link to our website was place on the CDGA website. 

 An email blast was sent to the Club’s database promoting the senior scramble, 
our Google places listing and our Facebook Places special offer.   

 An ad was placed on the Facebook check in page. 

 The Kids Play Free program has been initiated at the Club.  After 5:30pm any 
day of the week juniors 17 and under play free with a paid adult.  

 An email blast was sent to the Club’s database promoting the Glencoe Open, 
the Kids Play Free program and the Junior Championship. 

 A Google adwords campaign was created which is an ad that gets displayed on-
line when users search using key ‘golf’ terms. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

 Three presentations were made to representative of the Clubhouse Task force 
on the pending feasibility study. 

 The golf club lost power for 62 hours beginning June 21st and ending June 24th.  
Generators were used to keep the pro shop and power carts functional.  Fuel for 
the maintenance vehicles had to be obtained from outside sources due to the 
lack of power to the pumps.  The food and beverage operation was able to stay 
open working off of generators and a limited menu.  All irrigation function was 
also lost. 

 A travel league event was held at the Club hosted by Green To Tee, 90 juniors 
from local golf courses competed in the 9 hole event. 

 The Senior Scramble was held in June.  

 The new deck was stained and furnished with new furniture and umbrellas. 

 The north side of the clubhouse was painted and new grass was planted. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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